Shannon Ranch PTA Association Meeting
Agenda for January 10, 2017

· Call to Order and Welcome by Meggan Cook at 6:34pm
· Approval of November PTA Association Meeting minutes
· Motion to Approve November Association minutes: Kari Vagt
· 2nd : Jackie Bounds
· Motion Carried
· Treasurer’s Report and Ratification of Checks
· Currently have approximately $55,000 in account
· $23,000 in outstanding expenses, leaving about $22,000 left
· Michelle Trevino is waiting on PO for the Chrome Chart approved at the November meeting
· Cold Laminator approved for the teachers at the November meeting turned out to be 4 times more expensive to run. Cold laminator is more for businesses versus schools. Meggan Cook asked Michelle to please order a “hot” laminator
· Checks to ratify- 1479 to 1488
· Checks included expenses for
· Scholastic Book Fair
· Cookies with Santa
· Marathon Medals
· Cowboy Council Shirts
· PTA Supplies
· Motion to approve Checks 1479-1488: Michelle Trevino
· 2nd: Courtney Mancour
· Motion Carried
· Report of past events
· Book Fair report by Amy Phippen
· Great turnout and a good turnout of volunteers to help run book fair
· $8,286.27 in sales
· $64.88 online sales
· $417.55 reward from scholastic for selecting to receive payment in scholastic dollars.
· Total profit: $4,593.13 in scholastic dollars for library to spend
· Cookies with Santa
· Kimberly Schafer reported
· Excellent turnout
· Moving the event to a weeknight proved better than a Friday night.
· Need ideas for how to organize the line for next year
· Huge thanks to Kara Maldanado for chairing the event. The décor, letters to Santa and cookies, candy and hot chocolate were all great!
· Upcoming Events
· Bingo
· Chaired by Betty Tinker
· Friday, February 24th 6pm-8pm
· Sell popcorn and snacks
· Dr Suess Week
· Chaired by Raven Fonseca
· Kimberly Schafer will check in with Raven Fonseca for a report on progress
· February 27th-March 3rd
· Science Night
· Chaired by Meggan Cook, Jenny Stewart and Amy Phippen 
· Thursday, March 9th 6:00-8:30pm
· Ms Yang will find out which teachers signed up to help with science night
· Likely have a similar format as last year. 2 sessions, one for the older grades and one for the younger. Also will do a one parent to one student ratio for safety reasons.
· Report on AR Incentives 
· Kari Vagt, Kindergarten teacher, reported she used her funds to purchase a kitchen. It has been hit and has been used to coincide with curriculum.
· Julie White asked how the teachers purchase items. Courtney said they can purchase items and give her the receipts for reimbursement. Or they can ask PTA for a specific item and PTA will purchase for the teachers.
· Courtney Mancour, treasurer, will send an email to all the teachers to request all receipts for AR Incentives be turned in NO LATER than May 19th
· Report on Enrichment Activities
· Meggan Cook reported she sent an email to all the teachers with instructions on how to use the funds for Enrichment Activities. She told the teachers a proposal had to be submitted in writing to Meggan and the PTA board for approval. The proposals had to be submitted by grade level, with all teachers in agreement as to the use of the funds.
· Meggan sent the email in December, but has only received a reply from the 4th grade teachers who would like to take their students on a field trip to Gold Rush country. The trip exceeds their allotted funds, but if other grades do not use their funds, the funds could be given to 4th grade.
· Teachers in attendance and PTA members discussed how to move forward. It was decided a deadline had to be made for proposals.
· February 15th is the deadline for teachers to turn in proposals for detailing their use of Enrichment Activity funds.
· Principal’s Report
· Tara Sharp was at the school board meeting and Ms Yang was in her stead. She reported that the solar installation for the parking lot has been delayed because of the rain. They do not know when the construction will begin.
· Michelle Trevino reported that the trees in the parking lot were not destroyed. They were dug up and replanted in another location in the city.
· Attendance boundaries  for 2017-2018 were briefly discussed. Shannon Ranch was waiting for the announcement at the school board to find out the repercussions for Shannon Ranch.
· Adjourn by Meggan Cook at 7:20pm
NEXT MEETING: March 7, 2017 6:30pm

